
 

January 29, 2015 

 

 

 

 

The Honorable John Barker, Chairperson 

House Committee on Judiciary 

Statehouse, Room 149-S 

Topeka, Kansas  66612 

 

Dear Representative Barker: 

 

 SUBJECT: Fiscal Note for HB 2062 by House Committee on Appropriations 

 

 In accordance with KSA 75-3715a, the following fiscal note concerning HB 2062 is 

respectfully submitted to your committee. 

 

 HB 2062 would expand the crime of breach of privacy by adding the act of knowingly 

and without lawful authority disseminating or permitting the dissemination of any videotape, 

film, photograph or image of another person who is nude or in a state of undress with the intent 

to invade the privacy of the person and without consent of the person.  This new provision would 

also be incorporated into the crime of blackmail. 

 

 According to the Kansas Sentencing Commission, HB 2062 would have a negligible 

effect on prison admissions, prison beds, and the workload of the agency.  The Office of Judicial 

Administration indicates that the bill would have no fiscal effect on the Judicial Branch. 

 

 

 Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 Shawn Sullivan, 

 Director of the Budget 

 

cc: Mary Rinehart, Judiciary  

 Scott Schultz, Sentencing Commission  

 Jeremy Barclay, DOC  


